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PROBATE EXPANDS TO FONTANA  

AND VICTORVILLE  
 
 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA─ San Bernardino Superior Court (SBSC) is 
excited to announce the expansion of the Probate Division into the west 
end and high desert regions of our county.  
 
Beginning on Tuesday, September 5, 2023, probate matters will be 
heard in courtrooms F1, F2, and F3 at the Fontana Courthouse located 
at 17780 Arrow Boulevard, and in courtroom V12 at the Victorville 
Courthouse, located at 14455 Civic Center Drive. 
 
At this time, the Probate Clerk’s Office will remain located at the San 
Bernardino Justice Center, located at 247 W. Third St., in San 
Bernardino. Attorneys and members of the public may utilize eFile to 
electronically file their documents. They may also continue to file at the 
Probate Clerk’s Office or file at a full service window located at the 
Victorville Clerk’s Office. In the future, full service filing options will be 
available at the Fontana Courthouse.   
 
“SBSC remains committed to utilizing the limited courtroom facility 
space we have to increase access to justice,” said Presiding Judge R. 
Glenn Yabuno. “We thank the Legislature and Judicial Council for their 
continuous partnership on judgeships, space needs assessments, and 
investment in court services.” 
 
Access to justice to more than 2.2 million residents continues to be a 
high priority for our court. These changes are the result of evaluating 
and monitoring our service delivery model as we strive to meet the 
needs of our vast county. 
 
For media inquiries, contact Julie Van Hook, Communication and Public 
Affairs Officer, courts-pio@sb-court.org.  
 
 
 
 


